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Xudong Zhao is the Professor and Founding Director 
of the Centre for Sustainable Energy Technologies 
and Deputy Director of Energy and Environment 
Institute in University of Hull, and has enjoyed a 
global reputation as a distinguished academia in the 
areas of renewable energy and energy efficiency 
technologies, and sustainable heating, cooling and 
power systems, with particular strength in 
integrating renewable renewable energy sources 
(e.g. ambient energy, PVs, solar thermal and light 
collectors, and PV/Thermal) and energy efficiency 
technologies (e.g. heat pipe, heat pump, CHP and 
PCM etc) into various decentralised heating, cooling 
and power systems, thus creating the de-
carbonised, decentralized and off-grid energy 
systems. Over more than 30 years of professional 
career, he has led or participated in 61 research 
projects funded by the EU, EPSRC, Royal Society, 
Innovate-UK, Royal Academy of Engineering, China 
Ministry of Science and Technology and industry 
with accumulated fund value in excess of £20 
million, 40 engineering consultancy projects worth 
£5 million, and claimed 13 patents. Up to date, he 
has supervised 35 PhD students and 28 postdoctoral 
research fellows, published 262 peer-reviewed 
papers in high impact journals and referred 
conferences.  

Professor Xudong Zhao 
University of Hull, UK 

Key technologies for a novel solar 
driven heating system 
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 Professor Tapas Mallick 
 University of Exeter, UK 

Challenges and opportunities in building 
integrated concentrated photovoltaics 
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Prof. Mallick received his MSc in Physics, Master of 
Technology in Energy Technology and PhD in solar 
energy engineering from Visva-Bharati (1996), 
Jadavpur University, India (1998) and University of 
Ulster, UK (2003) respectively. He has over twenty 
years of research experience in solar energy 
technologies. He is currently the Chair in Clean 
Technologies (Renewables) within the Environment 
and Sustainability Institute (ESI) and he leads the 
Solar Energy Technology research at University of 
Exeter. Prior to joining the University of Exeter, he 
was at Heriot-Watt University, UK, where he led the 
“Applied Solar Energy Research” and also the 
“Concentrating Solar Energy” group within the 
Scottish Institute for Solar Energy Research - SISER 
(http://siser.eps.hw.ac.uk/). He has secured research 
funding (>£13.5m) as PI and Co-PI of various national, 
European, International and Industrial funders. Prof. 
Mallick led several international projects including 
the UK-India project “Development and Integration 
of Biomass and Concentrating Photovoltaic System 
for Rural and Urban Energy Bridge”, empowering 
24/7 electricity to 46 households in rural Indian 
villagers. In addition to board members of numerous 
national/international conferences/seminars, Prof. 
Mallick was awarded “British Indian Award for his 
services to Education” – a premier British Indian 
award in the UK in 2016.  


